ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

23rd September, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the chair

Councillors Broughton, Eglin, Jolley and Sheehy
B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners and Trade Unions

L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association

H. Barker - Monton Village Community Association

J. Philips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

R. Sharpe - Southway Residents’ Association

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project

G. Hunt - Brookhouse Residents’ Association

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Towns Womens Guild

J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES




H. Yanney - Salford Pensioners and Trade Unions




A. Walters - Winton Festival




R. Qureshi - Community Network




I. Williams - Remembrance Sunday/Poppy Appeal




H. Belim - Salford Link Project




J. Bigland - Voluntary Tree Warden




S. Finkill - Southway Residents




A. Cranna - The Advertiser




H. Williams - Park Residents’ Association




R. Seed - Breck Road Neighbourhood Watch


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator




Chris Skinkis - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




J. Newsham - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator designate




M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate 




T. Antal - Chief Executive Directorate (Strategy and Regeneration) 




R. Fairhurst - Salford Community Venture 

34.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE



Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clarke, Lancaster and Morris, Mark Charnley (Alma Street Residents), Irene Pickworth (Member of the Public), Chris Kelsall (Salford Youth Service) and Christine Sabinsky (Home Start).

35.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd July, 2003, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

36.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
GMP Attendance At Meetings


(Previous Minute 20(a) - 22nd July, 2003)


Chris Skinkis confirmed that GMP had reiterated that it was not their policy to attend any Community Committees throughout the City on a regular basis.  He, however, reported that GMP were currently reviewing the manner in which they undertook consultation and community involvement, and with effect from April, 2004, it was proposed that a police officer would be in attendance at all meetings.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy commented that one of the chief purposes of the Committee was to get the community working together, and this could not be achieved if the key partner such as the police did not become involved with these activities.  Martin Smith and Chris Skinkis replied that although police officers did not attend meetings of the Committee, there was regular contact and working at an officer level between GMP, the City Council and other agencies operating in the Eccles SDA.  


RESOLVED:
THAT although GMP’s proposals for representatives to attend future Community Committee meetings, with effect from April, 2004, be welcomed, they be advised of this Committees’ concerns that until that time they will still not be attending on a regular basis.


(b)
Eccles Mural 


(Previous Minute 20(b) - 22nd July, 2003)


Chris Skinkis reported that despite further extensive investigations no record could be found regarding receipt of a £500 donation for the renovation of the Eccles Mural located on Church Street, and in view of this, and without any further evidence being provided, it was intended to consider the matter closed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator contact the former Eccles Town Centre Manager with a view to obtaining further information as to the alleged payment of £500 for the refurbishment of the Eccles Mural; and in the event that this action fails to provide any further assistance in locating the amount concerned, the matter be considered closed.

37.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the following applications had been received seeking membership of the Eccles Community Committee:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Grange Road Residents’ Association
	Leslie Stone

	Mather Road Railway End Residents’ Association
	Jonathan Grieves

	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club
	Joyce Philips



RESOLVED:
THAT the applications for membership as detailed above be approved.

38.
LIVING SPACES

The Chief Executive (Strategy and Regeneration) submitted a report with regard to Living Spaces, a Government scheme open to local groups throughout England, providing the opportunity to make improvements to open spaces at their neighbourhood.  The report indicated that grants between £1,000 and £100,000 were available to fund projects that improved community open spaces and any application would be considered as long as the area concerned was open to the public most of the time, within two miles of a residential area and not a formal sports pitch.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted and that Members bring the Living Spaces Scheme to the attention of their respective organisations.




(2) THAT the details of the Living Spaces Initiative be promoted in the Eccles Community Committee Newsletter, and the City Council be encouraged to also promote it in a future edition of Salford People.

39.
ST. PATRICK’S R.C. HIGH SCHOOL - NEW SPORTS HALL

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing proposals to build a new sports hall at St. Patrick’s R.C. High School, Guildford Road, Eccles.  The report indicated that the scheme was to be funded chiefly by the Department of Education and Skills, however, a bid for additional funding was also to be sought from the New Opportunities Fund for P.E. and Sport (NOF), and a letter of support from Eccles Community Committee would assist in its success.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to send a letter on behalf of the Community Committee to the New Opportunities Fund for P.E. and Sport supporting the bid for funding for the proposed new sports hall at St. Patrick’s R.C. High School.

40.
ECCLES COMMUNITY SECTOR TEAM

The Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator submitted a report detailing recent community safety activities within the Eccles Service Delivery Area, which focused on the following key topics:-

· Anti-social Behaviour Orders (ASBOS) 

· Serving of Notice to Seek Possession Orders

· Environmental Work to Eccles Recreation Ground

· Establishment of Eccles Rec Group

· Eccles Weekend Activity Project (WAP)

· 40% Decrease in Reported Juvenile Nuisance in the First Quarter of 2003/04 as compared with same Quarter in 2002/03


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

41.
YOUTH ISSUES

Chris Skinkis providing an update on recent activities in terms of youth issues within the Eccles Service Delivery Area and in particular those events which had been organised for the summer holidays.  The Committee were informed that these events had been open to all, but there was a focus to encourage the participation of those young people who it was felt otherwise would likely to be involved in anti-social behaviour.  


Councillor Eddie Sheehy said there was a need to build on the success of the summer activities and ensure that similar events were organised for the autumn half-term and Christmas holiday.  


Bruce Thompson also paid a tribute to the staff of the Eccles Recreation Centre for the  activities which had been held there during the summer months. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted and that the thanks of the Committee be recorded to all the agencies and staff who had been involved in the organising of the various youth activities held in the Eccles Service Delivery Area during the summer months.

42.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2003/04 in respect of the Devolved Budget.  In addition, details were submitted at the meeting of the Budget Group held on 12th September, 2003, which recommended the action indicated with the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Service Delivery Area:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested 
	Decision



	(i)
Swinton Community Business
	Towards insurance, national insurance, mileage and provision of tools so as to enable the extension of the Handyman Service in the Eccles Service Delivery Area
	£7,021.60
	£7,021.60 approved with the Group being invited to provide an update to the Committee on the activities at the end of the financial year 2003/04

	(ii)
Surestart Smarties
	Towards provision of kitchen units and activity equipment 
	£702.52
	Refused as Group operated by statutory agencies



It was also reported that the Budget Group had been approached by the Monton Village Community Association regarding a grant of £2,500 to them which had been approved on 17th May, 2002, as match funding for a Heritage Lottery bid to undertake environmental improvements to Monton Green. This lottery bid had been unsuccessful, and the Association now sought approval to retain the original grant to undertake the proposed environmental improvements to Monton Green, albeit on a smaller scale.  The Committee were advised that the Budget Group had agreed to this request.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.

43.
REMOVAL OF TREES, JOHN WILLIAM STREET

John Bigland made reference to the felling of approximately 20 mature trees located on John William Street, to the rear of Orbit House.  Jim Wheelton replied that the Development Services Directorate were aware of the issue and it appeared that the trees concerned were not subject of tree preservation orders, however, it needed to be ascertained whether they had been located on the highway or private land, and if it proved to be the former, then it was possible that legal action would be taken.  John Bigland continued by expressing concerns at the number of trees in general, which had been lost in Eccles Town Centre in recent years.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to provide an update at the next meeting with regard to the removal of the trees on John William Street, together with details of all trees within the Eccles Service Delivery Area which are protected by a tree preservation order.  

44.
PUBLIC FOOTPATH, SOUTHWAY

Stan Finkill referred to a public footpath, which ran from Southway Precinct and up to Shuttle Street, to the rear of the shops opposite Eccles Town Hall and facing onto Church Street, which was currently being regarded as a toilet by people visiting the Town Centre.  Martin Smith replied that if the area concerned was a public footpath then it should be part of a maintenance programme and cleaned on a regular basis.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to submit details at the next meeting with regard to the cleaning programme for the public footpath detailed above.

45.
MONKS HALL

Chris Skinkis reported that arrangements had been made for a public meeting to consider proposals for the development of the Monks Hall site, Wellington Road, Eccles, which would be held on Thursday, 25th September, 2003, at 6.30 p.m.


Joyce Evans also made reference to Hall’s Buildings, located off Church Street, which she believed had grade 2 listed building status, and asked what powers were available to ensure that the owners of this and similar premises kept them in a good state of repair, so as to maintain their historical value.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT arrangements for the meeting with regard to the Monks Hall site, as detailed above, be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to submit a report at the next meeting providing an overview of listed building status, and the powers this provides to ensure that the owners of such buildings maintain them to an appropriate standard.

46.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2003/05

(Previous Minute 29 - 22nd July, 2003)


Chris Skinkis submitted the draft Eccles Community Action Plan 2003/05 and asked that any further comments or amendments be submitted to him by no later than Friday, 3rd October, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT, subject to the submission of any major amendments by the deadline detailed above, the Eccles Community Action Plan 2003/05 as now submitted be endorsed.

47.
CITY OF SALFORD (ECCLES TOWN CENTRE) (EXPERIMENTAL PEDESTRIANISATION) ORDER 2003

The Committee were provided with details of the City of Salford (Eccles Town Centre) (Experimental Pedestrianisation) Order 2003 which had come into operation on Thursday, 4th September, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Road Traffic Order as detailed above be noted.

48.
SALFORD PARTNERSHIP - SALFORD INCLUSION FORUM

Chris Skinkis submitted details of the Salford Inclusion Forum (SIF) which took the lead within the Salford Partnership of promoting an inclusive city with stronger communities who were bringing people together from agencies from all communities on a quarterly basis to share views and experiences of the work involved for local people in decision making and tackling poverty.  He went on to indicate that the Forum were currently seeking representatives from each of the Community Committees throughout the City of Salford and asked that consideration be made to making two nominations.


RESOLVED:
THAT Members be requested to bring the activities of the Salford Inclusion Forum to the attention of their respective organisations; and that nominations be submitted at the next meeting with regard to potential persons to represent the Committee.

49.
RIVER VALLEY CREDIT UNION

Chris Skinkis submitted details of the River Valley Credit Union which he requested Members bring to the attention of their respective organisations.

50.
COMMUNITY CAFÉ PROJECT

Jonathan Grieves submitted details of proposals to create a Community Café Project centred around the new Health and Social Care Centre in Eccles.  He added that it was intended to recruit a core group of 6 to 12 people to develop the idea and anybody interested in becoming involved were asked to contact Neil Waldron on 787 7795.

51.
ECCLES INTERCHANGE TOILET/BARTON WESLEYAN CHAPEL

Gilbert Hearn referred to the separate issues of the installation of the public toilets at the Eccles interchange, and current building developments at Barton Wesleyan Chapel, and suggested that there was a need for the Committee to be provided with an update with regard to them both.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to provide an update at the next meeting with regard to the two matters as detailed above.

52.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR


John Matthews reported that this would be the last meeting of the Eccles Community Committee that Chris Skinkis would be attending prior to taking up his new position as Neighbourhood Co-ordinator for the Kersal, Pendleton and Charlestown SDA.  The Committee were also introduced to Julie Newsham who would be taking up the role of Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.


Members welcomed Julie to her first meeting, and expressed their thanks to Chris for his work for the Committee and the Eccles SDA, and wished him every success in his new position.
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